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Lord Maitreya … 

Category: Challenges Facing The Human Family 
 

 
The vision that we get from our side of the veil of what’s going on on planet 

Earth with the human family and the Global Network of Light is indeed very 
positive. We are seeing the growing energy and vibration of the Earth, we 

are seeing a growing number of points of light that represent active 
lightworkers radiating with increasing power, uniting together, creating a 

denser Network of Light every day.  

  
This lightworker activity is extremely positive and it helps us greatly in 

performing our task of planting those seeds that are so important on Earth, 
in the human family or in your decision-makers. Those seeds will bear fruit 

and allow the needed change to be accomplished. Many of those seeds we 
have already planted are being fruitful. We can see that.  

 
There is a growing rejection of your institutions, a dissatisfaction with your 

decision-makers, with the political systems, with how the care of the planet 
is being administered. There is a growing discontent within the human family 

concerning the general situation, with your political leaders, and there is an 
implicit desire for change in all of these protestations.  

 
We also see a growing level of anxiety, especially in all the so-called 

“civilized world,” about what’s happening, about the surprising results of the 

American election, for example, or about many other things going on in the 
European Union, in Latin America, Africa or Asia. There is anxiety and this 

leads to action, to movement and change.  
 

The seed that we can plant is the seed of love, love of oneself, love of the 
planet and the other kingdoms that inhabit her. Love that makes you raise 

your awareness about the damage inflicted on the planet and the other 
kingdoms, and even on the human family by part of the human family. 

When you become aware – from the vibration of love – of this damage, you 
begin to see the reality that surrounds you and consequently want to stop 

this aggressive progression of events.  
 

Then the people mobilize, not everyone, but many who have volunteered in 
this lifetime to walk the first steps of change. They are already moving. More 

will follow and hopefully all or a great number of the human family will 

decide to move ahead as well – to walk out of their comfort zone and ask 
for, request these changes.  

 
Those are the seeds that we have planted up to now, the seeds of love. But  
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we are also working with those persons who can favor those changes – 
scientists, doctors, philosophers, writers and even some politicians with 

whom we are collaborating, soul to soul, to convey to them the necessary 
inspiration to allow the making of new discoveries which will help the human 

family advance. They are clues to help situate them in the correct direction 
to reach those discoveries, so vital for the changes desired.  

 
In that sense we are all working and we see that humanity is getting ready 

for us to walk the next steps. 
 

As we always say, do not be afraid, keep calm and keep your eyes wide 
open to those changes, your physical eyes but also the eyes of the mind, the 

eyes of the heart, the eyes of the soul so that you can know what is good for 

you, can discern which of the things going on are positive, so that you can 
see the positive even in the darkest events.  

 
Open the eyes of your soul, of your consciousness, of your intuition and 

wait. We are on the way, help is on the way.  
 

 
Thank you for listening. 

 
Lord Maitreya 

 
 



MasterSpeak: Planting The Seeds Of The New Earth (17-03)               4  

 

 

For more information about MasterSpeak, visit WeSeekToServe.com.         ©2017 WeSeekToServe Production Team 

Master Morya ... 
Category: Growth And Awareness 

 
 

Dear Friends and Readers, 
 

Planting seeds is our topic in this first issue of 2017, the seeds of awareness. 

It is up to each of you to accomplish this personally, in and from your own 
hearts. Many have done so already and humanity is on the march. And so, 

like that deep-buried seed, awareness is growing worldwide. It is struggling 
toward the light and it will not be denied. 

 
It is up to each of you to find and nurture that seed of awareness planted in 

your heart. For many, it will be a re-kindling, a remembrance of your divine 
status. But just as a candle must be touched by fire to be lit, there are 

moments of pain and discomfort before you surface into the New Light. This 
is inevitable but we of the Community and Earth Allies who have been 

through it before are here to help. 
 

You who are willing to grow into awareness are seeds in the Global Network 
of Light that continues to expand. We have many times said that light – 

awareness – is contagious. And so it is that complete families and 

communities are now building, on the ground and in the mindbelt, the fabric 
of the New Civilization.  

 
This is a complex undertaking and much must seem disjointed and 

contradictory to you now, but it will not be long until this picture begins to 
come into better focus. Push, my friends, push on through the darkness and 

discomfort, into the light of the New Day. 
 

We have talked much of breakthroughs you are approaching as you shed all 
that no longer serves from the past, all that is corrupt and so obviously 

bankrupt in the ways you conduct your current affairs. We have encouraged 
you to embrace the plan for your collective survival and indeed your very 

flourishing in the New Time that beckons. The plan cannot and will not fail.   
 

Your destiny, your mission, is to grow into a new awareness of the path, into 

the greater light divine for this planet, just as it is the destiny of green 
shoots to break into the light of day. 

 
 

Your friend and brother,  
 

Morya 
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Philohstan ...  
Category: Inspiration And Encouragement 

 

 
There is a shifting of the plan. The results of the light work done have 

caused this shift, and we are pleased to be able to share information yet 
again that these efforts are making a difference. The tremendous actions by 

lightworkers the world over have continued to connect and build this 
continuum into a force that can and will enact such a difference ... a 

difference that hope has created and hope will carry along.  

 
We truly begin with a gesture of brotherhood and as this brotherhood grows, 

we are able to feel the strengthening of this bond and therefore the strength 
of the work that we can create together to raise humanity’s vibration overall.  

 
My friends, we are beginning to go down a new road and this new road is 

the way to bring humanity to a positive change and to build the grandest of 
bonds, bonds that once long ago were the status quo for humanity and us, 

your brethren. This gives us great hope, for the strength of this bond is the 
foundation to a bright future.  

 
Your Off-Earth Ally friends are all observing the goings on at this time with 

great interest and happiness. We see that the Global Network of Light is 
growing and that the light it emits is pushing past former boundaries day by 

day. So, with expansion week by week, this will obviously reach more and 

more recordable points of progress. 
 

My friends, I feel compelled to share that we are a bit surprised but even 
further delighted. For the work ahead of humanity was not seen as an easy 

task, nor has it ever been considered possible to make such a difference so 
quickly. Thus we bask in a steady light, we observe the effects and we have 

tremendous respect for what has been done so far. And we implore you that 
this effective measure continue in full force. Please spread your wings 

further and find time in the days ahead to make more and more light grow. 
This is our wish and what we ask of you.  

 
The days grow darker in some ways, but with the light that lightworkers are 

instilling, growing and spreading, there indeed is a great and growing hope 
for humanity. Thus, the work in its success must remain steadfast and firm. 

 

Thank you, 
 

Philohstan  
(from the constellation Aquila) 
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Derisum ...  

Category: Growth And Awareness 
 

 
Greetings, my dear friends,  

 
I would open my part of the discussion by stating once and again that you, 

the human family of Earth, are not bereft or alone. You are at the turning of 
a great wheel, the ending of one Earth cycle and the beginning of the next. 

Hence much confusion, anguish and fear of the unknown. To many of you 

still, the future seems unclear and quite possibly dim. Is this not so? 
 

And yet, as we have been reporting, it is not so. A corner has been turned. 
Know that any sense you may have that you are standing on the threshold 

of a greater future is accurate. I invite you to cultivate that feeling.  
 

With your assent of course, it is the duty and the mission of the Community 
of Spiritual Masters to lead the way, and many, many, are the Off-Earth 

Allies who have been summoned here to assist and protect you as you 
negotiate your way into new realms of accomplishment. Do not fall prey to 

the term “aliens,” the ludicrous bogeymen constructs of your governments 
and Hollywood. These fictions are deliberately fabricated and sown to keep 

you simultaneously pacified and controlled. This type of manipulation has 
ever been practised by those who would remain the “ruling” classes and 

protect their privileges, all down your history. Is this too not so?  

 
We, your elder brothers and sisters of the Off-Earth group are here to help 

with our experience and our extended view. We are delivering as swiftly and 
deftly as cosmic law permits the gifts of our advanced civilizations to assist 

you. But we are hampered and constricted by your own mindsets, attitudes, 
actions and still-destructive bent. Like children playing with matches, you 

cannot be entrusted with the most potent keys to progress until you literally 
renounce war on this planet. Let it be soon! 

 
But pardon me, for I digress. Our topic today is planting seeds, and with the 

continued expansion of the Global Network of Light, the ground is fast 
becoming very fertile! So I would ask you to stretch a bit and open your 

hearts and minds even further to us and to brothers and sisters of your own 
human family. Find ways to escalate being a lightworker, which will nudge 

others to begin.  

 
One thing you can do is look to and help build the model of successfully-

operating groups, or help transform those within which you already operate, 
including elemental groups such as your families, schools or workplaces. Let 
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me be more precise: by “successfully operating,” I mean groups operating 

out of mutual trust, respect and co-operation toward some concrete 
betterment of your world. This is a very good way to grow the Global 

Network of Light and pull in more and more hands to the task of world 
renewal.  

 
And as you open your hearts and minds to one another, as you strengthen 

the network of trust and light, know that we stand by you – ready, willing 
and able to assist you along the path you are lighting for yourselves.  

 
This is our gift, our invitation to you. 

 
 

Your brother, Derisum 

(from the constellation Orion) 
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Mother Mary ... 

Category: Growth And Awareness 
 

 
My dear lightworkers – those who already are, those who are becoming 

lightworkers and those who will be – it is time to unite your efforts with 
ours, making the most of the increasing vibration of your world, which 

makes it easier for us to collaborate with you. It is time to work as a team, 
you and us. This increase in vibration on your plane allows us to reach a 

better communication with you. It also favors a desire for change, a desire 

to move – it favors action.  
 

To use an analogy, you get the land ready and plant some seeds, then we 
come after you and we plant other seeds, different ones, seeds we know can 

help you to change. We have planted some already and are planting many 
more. We will water these seeds with vibrations of love, with vibrations of 

hope and of knowledge, and we will be patient. We are waiting and will wait 
to see how these seeds, planted with love and watered with love and light, 

tended sometimes at great sacrifice, begin to sprout and produce those 
green shoots Master Morya was speaking about some time ago 

(WeSeekToServe Open Forum, June 2015) and mentions again in his message in 
this issue.  

 
Those sprouts of change will break through the Earth’s crust, the crust of 

darkness, and will foster change. They will give you the strength, the 

courage, the energy, the clarity of vision and better criteria to begin making 
the changes needed to achieve that New Earth, that better world, that more 

fulfilling and complete life … starting as newly-born plants that shoot out of 
the earth with strong stems. With time and patience we will have a 

marvelous crop of strong plants, of nourishment for the soul, nourishment 
for the greater human family. 

 
So here we are, all of us working side by side to manage to save humanity 

and achieve unification in the human family. The human family is beginning 
to unify to achieve this objective. All of you in different parts of the planet, in 

different ways, each in your own way, all of you are beginning to collaborate 
with your personal change and with the change in what surrounds you. You 

are beginning to work in the plantation so to speak, on that crop that we 
wish to be rich and grow full of wonderful fruits. 

 

This has been done on other planets, and it has been done on planet Earth 
at some moments of its history – exceptional moments that fostered a 

change, a shift in the evolution of humanity in previous times. Those 
changes, those shifts, somewhat abrupt and surprising or unexpected, have 
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been favored by us in cooperation with you, with souls that have incarnated 

in each such lifetime to foster those changes. And that is also happening 
nowadays, in a different way for we are in an era of rapid communications, 

of social media, of speed in everything, in knowledge, in the transmission of 
news and events and where everything, even the smallest thing, gets 

magnified, be it good or bad. We need to focus this work now in this way for 
that will yield great results. 

 
That is why we have the hope that the good things, the good seeds magnify 

and propagate and that they rapidly reach from one end to the other of the 
planet so that the changes can take place faster than at other times of your 

history. 
 

Therefore be prepared for rapid changes. Know that everything responds to 

a plan for the salvation and unification of the human family, to a plan made 
with love. 

 
With love, I bid you farewell. 

 
 

My blessings, 
 

Mother Mary 
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Lady Nada ...  

Category: Inspiration And Encouragement 
 

 
It pleases us immensely to be speaking to you at this time and to be telling 

you that our words for you are news of a positive nature and reality. We 
have measured and observed remarkable seeds of change sprouting through 

the planes that involve humanity and humanity’s progress. We feel the need 
for those who work diligently to put efforts to palm to realize the effect of 

their actions. 

 
The light is showing, it is gleaming out from corners and bearing its weight 
in ways that feed the Global Network of Light. The connection is deepening 

and serving to maintain grip on all who participate in this new practice of 
giving.  

 
So we thank you all for your efforts and wish to give you this report that the 
light work has paid off, the light work is sprouting new life and the light work 

is growing this new life into a stronger unity that will springboard a plethora 
of fresh new connections ... thus broad-banding the initial connections into 

something more complete and more strongly connected.  

 
This is the very leverage we need to thrust humanity forward. It is indeed a 
nurturing factor and by all laws of nature compounds its effects to draw forth 

permission for our help. In turn, we can compound our efforts to make your 
work bear deeper yields. And yes indeed, this is worth celebrating and 

sharing.  

 
My aim is to make clear to you that while much has been accomplished to 

date and is in practice making inroads towards a brighter future, we need to 
continue all together in this vein and to further strengthen the light. The 

sprouts of light need further nurturing to grow and to continue to grow. The 
growth must go on and reinforce the burgeoning light work.  

 
We pledge our actions to the cause of a better humanity, and this Network of 

Light is producing the much needed results to truly give hope for humanity’s 
future. The stretch of time from now until this brighter future depends on 

how much more light we can successfully transmute to alleviate the 

darkness.  

 
We trust that efforts will remain strong and thus results will follow suit and  
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the world will take on a new and beautiful shape. Please have faith in your 
power to create the needed light and lead humanity to brighter days.  

 
 
Thank you, 

 
Lady Nada * 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                    
* MasterSpeak provides the Community of Spiritual Masters and our Off-Earth Allies a forum for discussion. While 

each individual has their own perspective, they never fail to work together for the benefit of humanity.  

 


